
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.  • SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111

ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY  

May 7, 2020 

Raymond L. Marneris  
Chief Financial Officer 
Smith Village  
2230 West 113th Place 
Chicago, Illinois 60643 

RE: Acknowledgement of Annual Report and Financial Commitment 
Permit#:   19-004 – Smith Village
Permit Holder(s): Washington and Jane Smith Community-Beverly d/b/a 

Smith Village and The Washington and Jane Smith Home 
d/b/a Smith Senior Living 

Facility / Location: Smith Village, Chicago  

Dear Mr. Marneris:    

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of the annual progress report and notice of financial 
commitment of the Permit referenced above. The notice and the annual progress report are in 
compliance with 77 ILAC 1130.720 and 77 ILAC 1130.760.  

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   

Sincerely, 

Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 

mailto:Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov
mailto:George.Roate@illinois.gov
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May 5, 2020 
 
Daniel Swanson 
Republican 
State Representative 
200-3N Stratton Office Building 
Springfield, Illinois 62706 
 
RE: Permit #E-028-20 – Change of Ownership Galesburg Cottage Hospital   
    
Honorable Representative Swanson:  
 
On April 7, 2020 Quorum Healthcare Corporation and their subsidiary Galesburg Cottage Hospital 
voluntarily filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy protection.  This restructuring will reduce Quorum’s 
long-term debt by approximately $500 million.  On April 14, 2020 the State Board received an 
application for a change of ownership of Galesburg Cottage Hospital in response to that 
bankruptcy filing.  A change of ownership of a health care facility requires State Board approval.   
 
On May 5, 2020 the State Board received a second change of ownership for Galesburg Cottage 
Hospital. This application proposes the sale of Galesburg Cottage Hospital to SBJ Group Inc for 
approximately $1.8 million. The legal notice is attached for your review.    
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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